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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com 
Chancellor Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Warden Kevin Connell 821-7576 
 kpconnell1@yahoo.com  
Recorder  David Dunn 252-3588(C) 
 Dadunn528@yahoo.com 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Mead (562)865-0450(H) (714)349-8538(C) 
 willyme@aol.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 
 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee Donald J. Gargiulo PGK* (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

2 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz DD,PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolly Arenz PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.   

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Dave Bogalz          Shirlie Bogalz          Ida Littles 

 

 

Deacon Del     Horace Castro (chemo therapy)     George Kubeck 

Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK  

Louie Chavez     George Limar     Mario Bica  (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

 

 

Emma Nelson, Natalic Littles, Willie Littles, Shawnie Little 

(for their conversion to the Catholic Church) 

Grady Smith, Alexa Alvarez, Stevie Del La Fuenta, Morgan Barragan  

(for their return to the Catholic Church) 

Vicki Tkach (lung issues) – Rick Tkach GK’s Wife 

Fabiola & Her Family – from Santa Anna Life Center  

Toni Cholewinski     Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife      

            Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle, Vernon Woods 

Jenny Hayden - Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, Patricia Cambell (stroke), 

Pat Duronslet - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Donna Just, Jim Mangrum, Linda Alder  – Family & Friends of John Oliver 

      

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 
 

 

 

 

    Sick & Distressed 



 

October Meeting 

                          $10.00 

Robles Medardo 

 

 November Meeting = $20.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

"Give thanks to the Lord for he is good.  His mercy endures forever" 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 Let us cultivate an attitude of gratitude as we celebrate the holiday season this year.  Old 

testament patriarchs would always offer thanks to God for his blessings:  Noah did immediately after 

he survived the flood; Abraham did when God spared his only son.  Jesus gave thanks to his Father 

many times for the healing powers that he used as well as at the Last Supper before he broke the 

bread.  One way to demonstrate our gratitude toward God is to share our time, talents and treasure to 

help others less fortunate than ourselves.  This month there will be plenty of opportunities for us to 

put our Faith in Action and serve our neighbors.   

 

 We are always open to new ideas on how to do charitable works of mercy, so please mention 

any good recent ideas you may have heard of at the next planning or member meeting, or feel free to 

email or text me your ideas. 

 

 I'm very thankful for the Knights who continue to help out at HOPE on the 1st and 3rd 

Saturday mornings, as well as those who have helped at the Voter Registration Rally, the Rosary 

Rally, Oktoberfest and the Walking with Moms collection for Orange County pregnancy assist 

centers.  This is the time of year where the Knights really step up to help the parish and became a 

visual symbol of Charity, Unity and Fraternity to the whole parish and community.  Finally, please 

pray and take action to help for the defeat of Proposition 1, which will allow for late term abortions 

up to the time of delivery. 

 

 May God's radiant mercy shine brightly on you and your family this and every other month. 

 

 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Vivat Jesus! 

                                                                

 

 



 

In All Things Give Thanks 
 

 God asks us to be thankful in all things, but how do we do that. The bible gives us many 

stories and examples of Gods people in some really tough positions but through it all they were able 

to praise God and give Him thanks, and God blessed them for it. 

  

 In Daniel 6 we find the story of Daniel. He was enslaved and exiled when he was a teenager 

for praying and giving thanks to the Lord. He went to work for a Persian King and life got a little 

better until some of the officials told the King that Daniel was going against their law and he was 

praying to his God three times a day. The king had no choice but to have Daniel thrown into the 

lion’s den. However the next morning the king found Daniel still alive. When the King saw Daniel 

giving glory and thanks to his God and thanking Him for closing the lions mouths he sent out a 

decree that all the people would give reverence to the living God of Daniel for “he is the true living 

God, and He endures forever.” 

 

 In Acts 27 We find Paul in the middle of a storm with several other men. After 3 days of the 

ship being torn apart by waves and now being pounded against the rocks, Paul called all the men 

together. He gave them bread and then “gave thanks”. The next day they all went safely ashore they 

didn’t lose a single man. Paul didn’t give thanks after they were safely ashore, he gave thanks in the 

middle of the storm when things were at their worst. Paul was a man with an attitude of gratitude. 

Paul was also a man who had killed many Christians until God came into his life. Even after he was 

shipwrecked, beaten and thrown into prison, He was able to praise God and thank Him. He was still 

able to pray and share the gospel with those who had mistreated him. 

 

 In Luke 17/19 Jesus came upon ten leapers as he walked along the road. They called for Him 

to have mercy on them. Jesus said “go show yourselves to the priest”. When the priest saw they had 

all been healed he sent them on their way. One of them recognized that Jesus had healed them and he 

went running back to thank him. I would hope that I would be that one but I know every day God 

does amazing things and I don’t always recognize them He sends Blessings that go unnoticed. Thank 

you Lord for all that you do and forgive me for not always seeing it.  

 

 More verses to look up on giving thanks are 1Thesselonians 5:18   Colossians 3:17 and 

Psalms 100:4 and many more. Read His word it is a treasure chest. 
NSS 

 

 



 

 

 

Dear Brothers Knights, 
 

  I hope all of you are doing well. Thanks for your participation in making the 

Oktoberfest a success. Here are the upcoming events in November. Please we need your help in 

these events. 

 

1. Friday November 4th: H.O.P.E. Food Bagging at 7:00 am. 

2. Saturday November 5th: H.O.P.E. Food distribution: 7:00 am. 

3. Sunday November 6: Eucharistic Procession – starts at 9:00 am with Holy Rosary and 

songs. Knights color core members are needed to lead the procession. Also needed are 

Knights in Tuxedos or suits to carry canopy. 

4. Tuesday November 8th:Election day- Please don’t forget to vote No on Proposition 1. This 

will remove the current reasonable limits on late abortion and make California a sanctuary 

state for abortion. 

5. Saturday November 12th: 4th Degree Exemplification at St. Bruno Catholic Church, 

Whittier, CA 90603. All Third Degree Knights in good standing with their council are 

eligible to receive their Fourth Degree. 

6. Friday November 18th: H.O.P.E. Food Bagging at 7:00 am 

7. Saturday November 19th: H.O.P.E. Food distribution: 7:00 am. 

8. Tuesday November 22nd: Member meeting in the Ed Building at 6:30 pm.  

   Stay safe and remain blessed. 
   

“I wish not merely to be called Christian, but also to be Christian.” 

By St. Ignatius of Antioch 
 

Deputy Grand Knight 

Chris Nsor 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 



 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 As 2022 is quickly ending, please be on the lookout for the membership dues statement for 

2023, which will be in the mail and Email in mid-December. If you have had a change of address, or 

are not receiving our regular Council Email (from Knights of Columbus), please email your updated 

information to mmercer38@gmail.com 
 

 We still have 15 members delinquent in their 2022 Dues. Members whose dues remain 

unpaid may be transferred out of our Council to Affiliate Membership. If you are having difficulty 

paying your dues, please contact me or Rick Tkach, GK. Our Council has a member donated fund 

to provide dues assistance to help all our Council members remain in good standing. 
 

 A copy of Form 1728a individual worksheet for the Annual Survey of Fraternal Activity will 

be included with your dues statement. Please complete and return no later than our January Member 

Meeting. The Knights of Columbus is recognized as a fraternal benefit society under IRS Section 

501(c) (8). Data received from all Forms 1728 received by Supreme Council assist in maintaining 

compliance with the IRS, so every member’s input counts. 
 

 I hope to see you all at our November Member Meeting on the 22nd. 
 

 A special HAPPY BIRTHDAY to Ignacio Sanchez, our most senior member, who will be 

celebrating #99 on November 16th. Give him a call at 714-527-7488. 

 
 

 

Nicholas Beadel 11/3 Fr. Floi Moren 11/7 Jeff Giacomi 11/8 

John Costa Jr. 1/9 Felipe Fernandez 11/9 Michael Masotto 11/10 

Chris Nsor 11/15 Joe Sanchez III 11/15 Paul Benson 11/16 

Ignacio Sanchez 11/16 Carl Heinz 11/19 Michael Mercer 11/20 

Ariel Maningding 11/22 Sam Glorioso 11/26 Louie Mercurio 11/28 

 Msr. Antonio Sudario 11/29 

 

Vivat Jesus ! 

 
Financial Secretary 

Mmercer38@gmail.com 

mailto:mmercer38@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 
 

 

 
  

  

1st “ALL SAINTS DAY” 

2nd ALL SOULS DAY MASS 7:00 PM 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

6th “DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME ENDS” 

6th EUCHARISTIC PROCESSION 9:00 AM 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

11th “VETERANS’ DAY” 

12th 4TH DEGREE EXEMPLIFICATION in LA 

17th PLANNING MEETING 7:00 PM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:00 AM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 8:00 AM 

22nd MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

24th “THANKSGIVING DAY”  

 

 

2nd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

7th “PEARL HARBOR DAY” 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

15th PLANNING MEETING 7:00 PM 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:00 AM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 8:00 AM 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

22nd MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

25th “CHRISTMAS DAY” 

27th MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM

  

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 



 

 

 What a beautiful month of the year November is for Catholics.  November 1st we celebrate 

the named saints in Heaven, followed by All Souls Day to celebrate the unnamed Church 

Triumphant and we pray for the Church Suffering, the many souls in Purgatory, that they be refined 

and one day rejoice in Heaven.   November is a month of Remembrance, of Mercy and Grace, a 

month of Faith, a Month of Thanksgiving for God's Faithfulness.   

 

 On November 20 this year we celebrate the "Solemnity of Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of 

the Universe!" and the following Sunday we begin the season of Advent. How rich are God's 

blessings and how good it is that we as Catholic men have the brotherhood of the Knights of 

Columbus to strengthen our faith and allow us to be the servants that Christ has called us to be. 

 

 One of the things that we will have coming up after the church remodeling project is 

completed will be the "Delta Membership Drive".  What is Delta?  Of course, in mathematical terms 

it means change or difference.   In business, Delta is the measurement of success of a campaign or a 

measurement of the rate of change between two states. 

 So let us embrace doing something different.  Let our joy be the catalyst that inspires men to 

join our ranks and be a brotherhood that increases their joy, strengthens their faith and allows them 

to flex those servant heart muscles while building lifelong friendships.  

 

 During the Delta Membership drive, we hope to do just that. And then bring these new men 

into the brotherhood before the inner voice that inertia that stops us from taking that unknown step 

takes over. 

 

 Let's fully embrace the Eucharistic Revival and be a presence that draws others to want to 

have a deeper devotion to the Real Presence in the Eucharist.  Let us continue to support Mothers 

and families who are saying yes to God's gift of life.   

 

 Let us help more men draw closer to Christ through devotion to his Blessed Mother.  Let us 

help new husbands and fathers to step into the breach and be the firewall between evil and their 

families in a joyful, hopeful manner that reflects the love of Christ. 

 

 God Bless you.  Thank you for a great summer.  I look forward to experiencing the many fall 

opportunities that we have lined up to come together in service of Christ. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

David Dunn 

Recorder 



 

 

 

 

           
 

 

 

 

THANKS=GIVING  

Each day as we pop open our eyes 

We give You thanks as we arise. 

Another day we give to You 

All our thoughts and words and love too. 

Soon we’ll celebrate Your blessed birth, 

Sharing gifts with each other all filled with mirth.  

You came as a humble poor boy baby 

In hope that mankind learns to love maybe.  

Joseph taught You to be a carpenter true, 

Crafting tables and chairs and praying too.  

At the feet of the rabbis You heard words from above,  

And some thirty years later you filled them with Love.  

Adam and Eve from God had it all,  

But wanting to be gods did nothing but fall.  

As we share a sumptuous meal with our kin,  

Let us not forget who saved us from sin.  

Thanks be to God, Father, Son, and Holy Spirit,  

You give us Heaven on Earth as in life we near it! 

AMEN 

       

Frank Faeck 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Brothers Knights, 

 

 Happy month of November. During this month the Church focuses on the Saints and those 

who have passed before us. Although we can do so every month, please spend time in prayer for our 

beloved who may be in Purgatory. A single Divine Mercy Chaplet may be all that’s needed to help 

this soul pass into the beatific vision. Additionally, please pray for those holy souls in Purgatory who 

have no one to pray for them. The Lord will know how to apply your prayers - all you need to do is 

to pray for their release.  

 

 At the end of the month, the Church emphasizes the “end times” during the final Sunday’s of 

its liturgical calendar. With the way things are moving in our beloved country it seems like we may 

be closely approaching the “end times.” However, we must keep in mind that the faithful have 

endured seemingly “end times” all throughout salvation history. Regardless of whether or not we are 

in the “end times” we must keep close to faith and try to bring as many souls with us as St. Paul 

wrote: “rejoice always…for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus for you.” 

 

 We’ve had a busy October for the Pro Life ministry as it was Respect Life month. I also 

hope many of us took the time to pray the Rosary for the unborn in October as it was the month 

dedicated to the Holy Rosary. In November, we have a big event on the 6th with a Eucharistic 

Procession following the 8 am mass with a reposition right before the start of the 9:45 am mass. 
This event will accomplish 2 important things. 1 - To engage in the USCCB’s eucharistic revival by 

giving reverence to the Lord with the Blessed Sacrament. 2 - To spread awareness to voters in our 

area to vote NO on Proposition 1 which removes any language from the California constitution 

which would infringe on the ability to procure an abortion. More specifically, the constitutional text 

would state: “The state shall not deny or interfere with an individual's reproductive freedom in 

their most intimate decisions, which includes their fundamental right to choose to have an 

abortion and their fundamental right to choose or refuse contraceptives.” How demonic. This 

opens the door for late term and partial birth abortions. 

 

 Please wear your Knights gear for the procession on the 6th. Everyone is encouraged to 

bring any pro-life signs. I am working with the Respect Life ministry to ensure we have additional 

signs on the 6th. Let’s not mince words on Proposition 1. The opposition refers to abortion as a right. 

I refuse to call it a right as our Lord told us in the 6th commandment “Thou shall not kill.” He is the 

author of life, and he has chosen us to participate in his creation. 

 

 

Continued Next Page 
 



 

 

[  continued] 

 

 There must always be a compassionate side to the Pro Life ministry. An unexpected 

pregnancy causes stress to expectant mothers and fathers in a world which values self-indulgence 

over self-sacrifice. This is why our Church participated in the Walking with Moms (formerly known 

as Pennies from Heaven) collection on the final weekend of October. These collections help to 

provide pregnancy services to expectant parents as well as to educate them during the pregnancy, 

and, to support them materially. 

 

 Lastly, we will continue to pray every 2nd Saturday for 1 hour in front of Planned 

Parenthood in Lakewood. We typically will meet from 11 am to 12 pm, however, the time may 

change depending on my girls’ soccer schedule. I will work with our Grand Knight Rick to 

communicate the date and time during the week leading up to the 2nd Saturday. 

 

May God Bless Us All, 

 

Kevin Alcaino 

Council Pro-Life Chairman 

714-309-2871 

 

 
 

 

 

                                     [ No article received by printing deadline ] 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rick Tkach GK      Jorge Rodriguez      Bill Serb PGK      Fr. Nguyen      George Del Hierro 

Chris Nsor      John Littles      Frank Faecke      Louis Bloch      Bill Mead      Anthony Buceg 

Kevin Connell 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Chris Nsor – asukokim@ca.rr.com 994-1985   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   Pro-life Chairman Kevin Alcaino – kevinalcaino@gmail.com 309-2871 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director - Acting Rolly Arenz DD,PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

                                      - In Training Arthur Castro   562)572-1197(H) (562)446-1510(C) 

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 

mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 714.888-6692 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


